SALMON HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting Minutes

December 17, 2015 6:30 PM at Rink
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:   Jeff Knudson (Chairman), Jane DoughertySandstrom (Secretary), Amy Baumer (Treasurer), Andy Traver, Joel Griffith, Jared Bragg, Brian Hamilton and Fritz Cluff 
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jen & Dan Bill, Bob Barningham
OLD BUSINESS: 
SHA Financial Consolidation.  The reimbursement forms were reviewed, note the ‘ice fees’ listed are for out of town tournaments.  Amy B noted it is hard to keep the snack shack funds separate.  Online transfers are limited to 6 per month within accounts.  Trophies should be invoiced directly to SHA from provider.  Refs will be paid by the Team Manager, a check (or cash) will be given to Manager for this in amount designated on the Tournament Accounting Form.
Rink Flooring: LOT funding does not allow for partial payments so more flooring (for walk-ways and Snack Shack) will be ordered by Fritz to use up the $900 remaining.
Dog Signs: Ordering the ‘no dogs’ signs has been re-assigned to Fritz since no action has been taken.
Advertising brought in about $2,500 this year.  
NEW BUSINESS: 

Goalie gear for PeeWees: The PeeWees would like to order one good set of gear for their goalies with a bag & lock.  The IAHA grant will be used for this along with other equipment including cones.  

New Tires for Olympia Zamboni will be bought at Bird’s, hopefully for a good discount.
Holiday shutdown, lights out by 11 PM per agreement with city. Bathrooms will not be open during day. Board members should check when around the rink.  Divisions have their regular skate times over the holidays and are responsible for shutdown as usual.  Bench lights will be fixed by Bob.
Board Recruitment: there will be a number of positions open this year, please think about board recruitment.
Griffith Family scholarships to RMHS summer camps. One scholarship will be awarded for each age group (boy or girl) Squirt, PeeWee, Bantam & High School, Jeff will send out email announcing this & rules.
Division reports: 

Mites: January home games will be a tournament, not Winter Games. In Butte Feb 5&6.

Squirts: Home tournament Jan 22-24
Girls: In Kalispell over New Years.

PeeWees New Years tournament cancelled due to lack of registrations.
Bantams/Midgets: Bantams home tournament 6 teams Jan 8-10.  Will hand out Sportsmanship trophy.
JV team have games in Kalispell Jane 16 & 17 then Butte Jan 30 & 31st.
Adults PBR tournament will have up to 12 teams.
Treasurer’s Report: All divisions but PeeWees have transferred their accounts.  End Of Year reports due.
Registrar’s report: Skaters registrations still coming in.  Tournament registration going well. Note: student coaches have to work with Fritz to get consent for helping.
NEXT MEETING:  January 28, 2016 at 6:30 PM at the rink.  
Respectfully submitted,
Jane Dougherty Sandstrom
SHA Secretary Extraordinaire 
